
Historic District Commission

Michelle Mears
[image: image1.png]


Staff Coordinator/Planner I
Planning Department

City Hall – Second Floor

31 Wakefield Street



Rochester, NH  03867-1917

(603) 335-1338 Phone   

(603) 335-7585 Fax

michelle.mears@rochesternh.net
City of Rochester

HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

 Minutes

Wednesday, January 8, 2014
Members Present

Molly Meulenbroek, Chair

Martha Wingate, Vice Chair 

Sandra Keans, Council Representative

Marilyn Jones
Peter Bruckner
Members Absent

Rick Healey

Nancy Dibble

Others present Michelle Mears and Mike Provost

I. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Ms. Meulenbroek.
II. Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from December 13, 2013 were unanimously approved as presented the motion was made by Ms. Jones and seconded by Ms. Keans.
III. Peter Adams, 43 North Main Street amendments to Certificate of Approval for awning in the front of the building.  Case# HDC 121 – 374 – B1 – 13   
Ms. Mears explained that the application for 43 North Main Street did not include the

fixed roof projection in the original building permit. This issue was addressed with the

Building, Zoning, and Licensing Services Department. The original Certificate of

Approval needs to be amended to include the already constructed fixed roof projection

on the building.  It was discussed among the members that the sign for the bridal shop

will need to go back to the HDC for approval. 
A motion was made by Mr. Bruckner and seconded by Ms. Keans to approve as constructed with

no further changes fixed roof projection no further alterations without new application.  The
motion passed unanimously.
IV. Other Business/Non-scheduled Items
Ms. Mears will continue working on the Update on Historical Inventory. 
There was a discussion on rewriting the Historic District Commission ordinance to

require drawings with submittals of applications. Mr. Bruckner explained that back in

December 2012 he met with Chief Planner, Jim Campbell to come up with a checklist

for complete applications for the HDC to review. Mr. Bruckner suggested that approvals

contingent on construction. The Certificate of Occupancy could not be given to

applicants that do not follow the Certificate of Approval. Ms. Mears will send a current

copy of the HDC Ordinance to all members and print a copy for Mr. Provost and Ms.

Keans.  There was also discussion about collaboration between the Building, Zoning, Licensing 
Services Department for the Certificate of Approval. 
There was a discussion about the Rochester Historical Society scanning in all the photos and

documents. This project could be a collaboration between Historical Society and the HDC. Mr.

Provost said that the Town of Newmarket worked on a project similar. Newmarket put the

information on the website. This process took two years to complete. 
Mr. Provost handed out the flyer of the Rochester Historical walking tour. 
VIII.

Adjournment


A motion was made by Mr. Bruckner and seconded by Ms. Jones to adjourn at 7:55 PM.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Mears, Planner I 
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